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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
3rd February 2017 (488)
Tel: 0161-205-1700
Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s
11:30 a.m. at St. Malachy’s
Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps
Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School
If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Ged after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: ‘’I know how to show I am sorry”
[image: image3.png]


ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! 
	Nursery: 88.4%
	Reception: 97.3%
	Year 1: 81.6%
	Year 2: 97.1%

	Year 3: 99.4%
	Year 4: 97.8%
	Year 5: 97.0%
	Year 6: 97.1%


Last week, we fell below our attendance target with 94.5% which is good considering the chicken pox out break! The winning class was Year 3 - a very big well done to the children in that class. 
CHICKEN POX: There have been a number of our younger children absent with chicken pox over the last couple of weeks.  As you may know, it is difficult to control the spread because the pox are contagious even before the spots arrive! If your child does break out in chicken pox, the advice from the Department for Education which we follow in school, is that children should remain at home until the spots have formed a scab as they are still able to spread the infection.  
PRAYER AND WORSHIP: Unfortunately, there will be no Mass in the school hall this week. Teachers continue to lead prayer and worship in their classrooms.

MUSIC MINISTRY:  We now have lots of talented musicians in school and as Catholics we are asked not to hide our talents away but to use and share them.  Father Ged would like to invite all musicians to come and play music at the 11:30 a.m. Mass at St. Malachy’s Church on Sundays.  It would be fantastic if our children could join this group.  Why not come along on Sunday?  Please see Mrs Clinton for some more details.

EYFS ‘STAY AND PLAY’: Today was the second of three ‘Stay and Play’ session on EYFS. Thank you to those parents who were able to attend.  If you haven’t been able to attend one of the sessions so far and would like to, there is still one session to go which is on Thursday, 9th February from 9:00am until 10:00am. 
NURSERY PLACES: The Governors will shortly be starting the admission process for our Nursery class in September.  If you have a child who was born between 1st September 2013 - 31st August 2014, they may be eligible for a place.  Please call at the office for a registration form if your child is not already on our list.  If you have a friend or family member whose child may be eligible, please let them know as soon as possible.  Those parents who do have a child on our waiting list will be hearing from us in due course.  

HALF TERM: Please remember that the children break up on Thursday 16th February 2017 at 3:15pm.  If you would like to pay dinner money until the end of the half term, the total for 9 days is £19.80 which is payable through Agora. 
BUILDING WORK:  Thank you for your flexibility and understanding whilst the improvements are made to the classrooms upstairs.  This is much needed and we are now well on the way!  We expect for this to continue for the next two weeks but as with any building work, it can be difficult to anticipate just what might happen!

SAFER INTERNET USE: We will be having ‘Safer Internet Day’ in school on Thursday, 9th February in order to raise awareness with our children and parents and to highlight safe internet and Social Media usage.  The theme this year is, ‘Be the change: unite for a better internet’.  This will be focus for our day in school and each class will be doing activities working towards making this possible!

GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:

Harry Phythian-Ford   Rihanna McQuarrie   Kayden Douglas  Faith Balogun  Brooke Keane  

Tracy Gano Tchatcho  Filip Boruta-Vysohlid   Nicole Nembele  Oluwatamilore Dawodu    Keyshia McAteer

Kenny Buwerimwe   Jordon  Okeakpu Chukwudi  Simon Oluwasegun-Bright    William Mendy  Sevine Diakiese  Taio Okafor  Glory Churchill   Israel Osunde   David Balogun  Sophia Ilcisinova Gasparova
DIARY DATES: We understand that everyone is very busy so we will try to keep you informed of any forthcoming school events:
	Thursday 9th February
	Safer Internet Day 

2pm-Raising Awareness Workshop for Parents

	Tuesday, 14th February
	Mass led by Year 2 and 1 in the School Hall at 9.15 am

	Thursday, 16th February
	Non-uniform day to support school fund with a donation of 50p or £1 per family.

School closes for the half term break at 3.15pm

	Friday, 17th February
	INSET day for staff – School closed to pupils
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SPECIAL PRAYERS: Please remember the following people in your prayers this week: Sister Phil, Fr. Ged, Jimmy Mudayi (RIP) and the Balagizi family, Sidney Dutton (RIP) and the Dutton family, David Atkinson (RIP) and the Atkinson and Turnbull families,  Dorothy Wheeler (RIP) and the Leydon and Beale families & all other private intentions.  

Stay with us, Lord, on our journey.

